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Liz Fredrickson 

Sarah Roemer 

Sidney VanDuinen 

 

LOCATION  

1753 Alpine Ave NW 

(GRPD Metro Lodge 97) 

www.wwas.org 

Newsletter Contents: 
Page 1 

Treasurerôs Report 

Knitting Study Group 

TAM Report 

Page 2 

Yearôs Schedule 

Sue Haleôs Article 

Welcome 

Correction 

Lost Ornaments? 

Equipment List 

Page 3 

Paulaôs Point of  View 

Engagement Program 

Page 4 

Tapestries on the Rhine 

Page 5 

Sample Engagement Form 

Knitting Study Group to 

Meet in February 
Traditionally, the WWAS Knitting Study 

Group meets during the winter, and this year is 

no exception. Circle these five Saturday morn-

ings: February 3, 10, 17, 24, and March 3. We 

will get started at 10 a.m., finish around noon, 

and enjoy the opportunity to start a project, 

finish a project, design a project, or muddle 

through one in the company of other knitters.  

We will meet on the lower level of the Bos-

ton Square Christian Reformed Church, 1803 

Kalamazoo Avenue, SE, in Grand Rapids. 

(Use the lower parking lot door.) Guild mem-

bership is not a requirement for meeting with 

this group; neither is knowing how to knit. We 

have supplies to teach you and beginning pro-

jects for you to try.  

Plan on joining us any Saturday morning if 

you can.  

Questions: email margaretjager@gmail.com 

Margaret Jager 

Textile Arts Market  

Report 
The guild sales were $14,925 for a profit 

around $800 which is only a tiny bit less than 

last year!  More members participated in sell-

ing than in past years. We still have issues in 

reconciling everything but when it is all finally 

done we will be pleased that so many mem-

bers were able to make money, show their 

wares and the guild benefited from exposure 

and financial profit. 

Thank you everyone for creating such won-

derfully creative and stunning fiber art pieces 

to sell. How exciting to watch the weaving and 

spinning branch into other fiber arts and crea-

tivity. Many well established staples of our 

sale have been rejuvenated and the new inspi-

ration was well received by our customers. 

Many compliments were received through the 

two days of the sale and as always it is excit-

ing to be part of a growing and constantly 

changing project.  

Special thank you to those who tirelessly 

worked to pick up the volumes of necessary 

stuff from storage and return it; also to those 

who put in time even though they didnôt have 

anything to be sold. 

I hope you are all inspired to stretch your 

imagination and your skills to begin anew to 

fill your stash of product for our spring sale ï 

which we are still trying to confirm with the 

Potters Guild for April 21, 2018 ï just around 

the corner. 

Lastly, if anyone has suggestions for future 

sales or constructive criticism please feel free 

to send it my way. The new layout was in-

spired by past suggestions of a member!  

Please remember that we can use a lot of input 

and help in the planning for sale advertising 

long before the date of the sale. What we 

really need is your help getting new places to 

advertise, staying ahead of the changing social 

media opportunities and not losing our base of 

customers. Let me know how you can help us 

for another successful TAM experience 

ChiChi VanDyke  

on behalf of the TAM committee 

[Although I sent this out as an email, I 

thought it was good to also have a copy of 

parts of that email for the newsletter.ðEditor] 

Treasurerôs Report 
Once again I can report that the guildôs 

treasury is in very good shape with a balance 

of $19,022 as of December 22nd. I can also 

report that we remain on budget. The TAM 

sale was very successful, with more members 

than ever participating. I personally would like 

to give heartfelt thanks to ChiChi who does so 

much for the sale, and who does the account-

ing ð doing it so quickly that members could 

receive their checks in the week after the sale. 

Jane Yelvington 
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Woodland Weavers and  
Spinners Guild  

President: Megan Roach 
Vice-Pres.: Jennifer Ackerman-Haywood  

Secretary: Amy Ranger 
Co-Treasurers: Kathy Barnett &  

Jane Yelvington 
Newsletter Editor: Bob Meyering 

Webmaster: Jane Fabiano-Turner 
ðððððððððððððððð- 

The Guild encourages creativity,  
originality and excellence in handweaving 

and fiber arts through fellowship and  
education, and stimulates  

broader appreciation of the  
fiber arts by the public.  

 
MEMBER  

Schedule: 2017 -2018 
 

PROGRAMS: 
September 5: Welcome Back/Summer 

Show & Tell 
October 2: Avril FreemanðThe Golden 

Fleece of the Arctic: Qiviut Fiber 
November 6: Rita PetteysðDifferent 

Dyes on Different Fibers 
December 4: Holiday Potluck 
January 2: Suzanne HiggsðNuno Felt-

ing for Winter 
February 5: ChiChi VanDyke & Jeanne 

HoinðTextiles in Peru 
March 5: Amy TylerðDiversity of Wool 
April 2: Bonnie KayðMy Journey with 

Kente Cloth & West African Textiles 
May 5: The Color Wheel, Growing a 

Natural Dye Garden 
June 4: End of Year Potluck 

RETREATS: 
October 28 , at the CRC Conference 

Center, Grand Haven 
May 5, at Little Pine Island Camp, Com-

stock Park 
WORKSHOPS: 

November 18, Rita Petteys, ñFiber Dye-
ing Samplerò at Yarn Hollow Studio, 
Grandville 
January 20 , 2018, Suzanne Higgs, 
ñNuno Felting a Winter Shawlò at Plain-
field Township Senior Center, Grand Rap-
ids 
March 4, 2018, Amy Tyler, ñSpinning a 
Diversity of Woolò, location TBA 

SALES : 
December 8, 9, Textile Arts Market 
April 21, Spring Sale 

WW&S Equipment List  
¶ 15ò - 4 harness table Loom 

¶ 24ò Norwood 4 harness loom 

¶ 18ò Schacht Wolf Pup 4 harness loom 

¶ 26ò - 8 Harness Baby Wolf 

¶ Triangular Loom with Stand 

¶ Inkle Loom 

¶ Small Warping Board 

Contact Judi Pulver for more information 

about renting this equipment. 

jpulver13@yahoo.com 

616-453-2480 

616-340-3282 

Garment Study Group  
...will meet on January 31. 7:00 pm at Dar-

lene Rabeôs house. We will discuss yarns and 

weave structures for our garments. Let me 

know of you are unable to attend and we can 

set up another time. If you need help with your 

muslin fitting just let me know.  

Judi Pulver 

jpulver13@yahoo.com 

616-453-2480 

616-340-3282 

Ornaments Missing? 
Are you missing two adorable ornaments? 

Two were found after the TAM sale, tags re-

moved. Identify and claim. 

Contact ChiChi 

chichivd@gmail.com 

Welcome Back  

to the Guild 

 

Laurie  Angell 

5314 Mapleside Lane SW 

Wyoming MI 49418 

hm:  616-534-5631 

cell:  616-836-4053 

ljhangell@comcast.net 

www.UHSMI.com (business site) 

Membership Book  

Correction 
Sharon Milanowskiôs telephone number is 

616-363-4752. The one presently in the mem-

bership book has an error. 

Sue Haleôs 3D felted art piece:  

ñGaiaðPrayer for the Future.ò           

Article Published 

Guild member Sue Hale has had an article 

published in Felt magazine, Issue # 18. Itôs a 

profile of Sue entitled ñHome is 

where the art is.ò  Sue writes 

about her life growing up in 

southwestern Michigan and the 

part fiber activities played in 

her life. Hereôs an excerpt  
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know about. There are those who show what 

they have done and want some help. I know 

people who like  to have a feeling of accom-

plishment. I know others who want to see 

what other people are doing and learn from it. 

Some feel obligated to be as good and produc-

tive as others.  

Each time it is about you, not the product. 

You the creative artist or producer, not the 

napkin. 

I have not paid that much attention to Show 

and Tell in my eight years in the guild. I am 

too busy wanting to talk to some one. I am 

impatient and cannot sit still for long periods 

of time. Sometimes I think I just assume I 

know about this or that.  

 I have not given my appreciation to the 

people who have handle Show and Tell over 

the years. When I have had to substitute and 

run it twice the pace was breathless and proba-

bly not useful. 

So for the next six months I am going to 

enjoy the guild in a new way. I am going to 

focus my attention on the monthly Show and 

Tell. I want to further appreciate the people 

who come forward no matter what they are 

presenting. I want to give the gift of my full 

attention. This might be a challenge. 

I read books, many books. I go to work-

shops. I listen to speakers and some podcasts. 

All about fiber.   But for the next six months it 

will not be just all about fiber. It will be about 

you. I am your audience and admirer. 

My jobðto appreciate you.  

Paula Stark 

Paulaôs Point of View 

The Shift to Sharing 
I am fortunate that I have two New Years to 

deal with each year. The Jewish New Year, 

Rosh Hashanah and the January 1st New Year. 

One asks me to think of my life during the last 

year and what behavior I might want to atone 

for. The other asks me to ring in the New Year 

with bells, booze and a bucket list for the next 

365 days. Neither really excited me. 

I am excited when September rolls around 

and I know that it is a start of the new year for 

Woodland Weavers and Spinners Guild. I get 

equally excited in January to know there are 

six more months of guild activity. My energy 

gets stirred, my motivation increases and I am 

usually happy to be done celebrating holidays 

and move on. 

Now I am thinking about our Show and Tell 

time. Sometimes I participate; sometimes not. 

I think that people are delighted to show what 

they accomplished at their skill level and get a 

little applause. Some of us pay attention dur-

ing Show and Tell and others have their own 

interests and conversations. 

I am thinking it is not just about what you 

bring to Show and Tell. Some items are really 

unique and I want to say, ñHow did you do 

that?ò  Some items are much like other items 

and I think, ñI can do that too.ò  Some produce 

oohôs and ahôs while others might illicit a 

muffled oops. 

It is not really about the products. It is about 

the people. This person needs some support 

and recognition. Some one else is proud to 

share a technique they do not think others 

Membership  

Engagement Program 
In the last fifteen years, our membership 

has grown from about 40 people to more than 

100!  This is amazing growth for our guild. It 

is wonderful that so many people who have 

been or want to be involved with the fiber arts 

have chosen to join the guild to share their 

knowledge and to learn more ï active partici-

pation in a guild makes these possible. 

The Membership Committee of WW&S is 

aware, however, that it is not always easy to 

figure out how to fit into a new group nor is it 

easy to increase ñownershipò in an organiza-

tion to which you have belonged for several 

years. We also recognize that there are activi-

ties which are not adequately explained. To 

those ends, we offer the Membership Engage-

ment Program for members to consider and in 

which to participate. It is an optional activity 

that can add to your enjoyment and can en-

hance the sustainability of the guild. 

We are starting a system for which points 

are awarded for various activities. The system 

will offer the opportunity to discover the fiber 

arts activities that are offered for skills devel-

opment and for camaraderie. It will also offer 

the opportunity to be involved in the aspects 

of the guild that are required to keep an active 

and vibrant Woodland Weaving & Spinners 

Guild alive for years to come.  

We hope this will be a ñwin/winò opportu-

nity because it offers:  increased engagement 
(Continued on page 4) 

Textile Arts MarketðDecember 2017 
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of members, increased fellowship, increased 

sustainability, and increased acknowledgment 

from the guild. 

We have, attached to this newsletter, a 

PROTOTYPE of a form that we will use to 

introduce the various activities that are re-

quired to keep the guild operating at the high 

level we have come to cherish. [The prototype 

form is on the next pageðeditor] We will 

hand out the ñfinalò form of the chart at the 

January meeting (January 2nd) and members 

can elect to participate or not. 

How to get started? 
We will start at the January 2nd meeting by 

passing out forms. You can get involved by 

simply putting your name at the top and turn-

ing it in to one of us (Pat Pope, Jackie Fisher, 

Kelly Brandt, or Laura Sniderman) after you 

have written in the December activities.  Start-

ing in February, at the social time of each 

meeting, a member of the Membership Com-

mittee will sit at the table where we pick up 

our name tags and will have a binder with the 

forms available for entering the activities done 

for the previous month. The points will be 

tabulated after the meetings before our pot 

lucks (December and June) and awards will be 

given at the dinners and announced in the 

newsletter.  

We hope that you embrace our vision of 

engagement and have great fun in the process. 

By the way, no one responded to our ques-

tion about the numbers that accompany sizes 

of yarns and how that changes the way a pat-

tern reacts. This looks like a great workshop 

opportunity. 

For the Membership Committee, 

Pat Pope  

(Continued from page 3) Tapestries on the Rhine 
This past September my fiancé and I took a Viking River Cruise on the Rhine River (which 

was wonderfulðdefinitely do it if you've been thinking about it). In addition to the great food 

and interesting places, we got to see tapestries in some of the castles we visited. I've seen tapes-

tries in museums before so it was very interesting to see them in the place they were intended for 

in the castles. I was also impressed at how well they had stood up over the course of hundreds of 

years. 

Jocelyn Shaw 


